

Town Council
Mayor – Earle Bidez
Mayor Pro Tem – Eric Gotthelf
Council Members:
Tom Priest
Lynn Feiger
Gusty Kanakis
Brian Rodine
Kate Schifani

Interim Town Manager Katie Sickles April 16, 2025 Meeting Update

Note: Due to family visits and the Annual CCCMA Conference I will monitor emails in limited capacity and attend a couple scheduled virtual meetings April 18 through April 28.

- A. Water Treatment Plant (WTP) Design & Engineering: I have had phone conversations and additional email information with the following organizations regarding funding for the Water Treatment Plant including potential for debt retirement from a large revenue source. **WTP Loan Funding**
 - 1. ANB Bank, aka Community Bank Avon/Eagle
 - 2. Government Capital Texas with Colorado experience in funding municipal funding
 - 3. Northland Securities, Public Finance Denver
 - 4. Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Public Finance Denver
 - 5. Meeting Scheduled April 15 with DOLA representative Desiree Santerre regarding State Revolving Fund (SRF) Pros & Cons
- B. Bellm Bridge Design & Engineering: The CDOT/IGA is on the agenda via a Resolution. This item is not currently budgeted and may require a 2025 Budget Supplement.
- C. North Main Street Pedestrian Improvements (Railroad Ave): From my understanding there will be property exchanges between the project and saloon overhang. The IFB is advertised with bids due April 30.
- D. Tank #2 / Steel Bolted Tank repairs: Jarod Limke is reviewing a memo from their tank specialist. If I get the memo before the meeting I will provide it at the meeting.
- E. Pressure Reducing Valve (PRV) Master Meter Housing upgrades: Weather dependent and moving forward.
- F. Repaving (reconstruction) of Taylor Street: Town Engineer Jeff Spanel has provided a drainage alternative with plans to review on the agenda.
- G. Little Beach Park Retaining Wall repair/replacement: Waiting for Town Attorney to verify that Inter-Mountain's current contract can cover design.
- H. Little Beach Park Improvements and Playground: Alternative project activity to leverage GOCO Funds is on the agenda.
- I. Main St / US HWY 24 Phase II Sidewalk construction: Reject current bid from 360 Civil is on the agenda.
- J. Main St / US HWY 24 Phase II Sidewalk construction: Stolfus Contract Amendment to revise the plans to include two options is on the agenda and re-bid with the purpose to stay within the current budget.
- K. Prepare to update the Minturn Boneyard conservation easement management plan owned by the Town of Minturn: Waiting for EVLT staff availability.

- L. Beldon stormwater installation project crossing the Boneyard: Emailed developer's engineer a reminder regarding the Restoration Plan.
- M. Main Street-US Hwy 24/Cemetery Road Pedestrian Crossing: The IFB is advertised with bids due April 30.
- N. Nelson Street Improvement plus potential Heat Exchange: A couple contacts; however it appears that available funding is contributing to the delay.
- O. Safe Streets For All: Cindy is preparing the Plan for the Agenda. Council member Brian Rodine did comment on the bike route presented by Stolfus after the meeting. I certainly understand the challenges.
- P. Norman Street Repaving: The IFB is advertised with bids due April 30.
- Q. FYI-Cindy Kreig has been very helpful in coordinating the advertisements with Town Engineer Jeff Spanel.